
People Make Glasgow Communities report noted – Request to Executive 
Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability. 
 
8 With reference to the minutes of 15th April 2025, there was submitted a report 
by the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability 
(NRS), regarding People Make Glasgow Communities (PMGC), advising of 
expressions of interest received for the use of the Pollokshields Community Centre 
as part of the PMGC programme and an update on the Data Collection for 
Pollokshields Ward in respect of the Community Hubs Fund. 
 
After consideration, the Partnership 
 
(1) noted the report; 

 
(2) recommended that  

 
(a) PMGC should continue to undertake a wider analysis of the 

Pollokshields Ward, with the support and perspective from community 
organisations, community councils and elected members; and 

 
(b) PMGC delivery team take forward the application referenced within the 

report to the Engagement Phase of the PMGC process after its initial 
proposal had been reviewed and assessed appropriately; 

 
(3) raised concerns that the organisation who had submitted a proposal could not 

be shared with the Partnership; and 
 

(4) requested that the asset board meet with the 4 ward councillors to ensure 
ideas could be shared and taken to the wider community for discussion. 
 
 


